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Comments: Fixed anchors are an essential piece of climbers' safety system and prohibiting such anchors will

create safety issues for those who wish to explore America's amazing Wilderness areas and add to America's

rich climbing legacy. Fixed anchor maintenance needs to be managed in a way that incentivizes safe anchor

replacement and does not risk the removal of climbing routes. On top of this, restricting the establishment of new

routes to "existing climbing opportunities" on non-Wilderness lands is unenforceable and will create confusion

amongst land managers and climbers.


